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Thank you.

Japan warmly welcomes the delegation of Tanzania to this session.

Japan highly appreciates the fact that the first female president of Tanzania, H.E. SAMIA Suluhu Hassan, has been promoting women’s participation in society. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]At the same time, Japan is aware that Tanzania is faced with challenges in achieving gender equality and ensuring the rights of persons with disabilities.
 
Japan would like to make two recommendations:

1. take additional steps to ensure women’s rights in matters of inheritance, succession and land rights; and

1. improve accessibility of persons with disabilities to public places, including public buildings and public transport services.

We wish the delegation of Tanzania every success in the review.

I thank you.
